It is only when one imagines life without music that one realizes how important music is.

Since we have moved into the new school, the music department has acquired a much more varied range of instruments than ever before, thus giving the pupils ample opportunity to exhibit their musical talents. Many pupils have already taken advantage of these opportunities and although many of them are young and inexperienced we are certain that in a short time, these pupils will form the backbone of the orchestra. In the past, the orchestra has suffered greatly from the lack of instruments in the brass, woodwind and percussion sections, but even so has managed to overcome these difficulties. In last year's festival, for example, the orchestra gained very high marks for their performance, thus proving once more that quality comes before quantity.

We hope that in years to come, the orchestra, and music in general will be fully appreciated and recognised as an essential part of school life. We hope that not only will we have an orchestra but also other musical activities such as an operatic society, mixed choirs or even a folk group.









S. Malley and V. Donachie, VR.
THE SCOTTISH

On 28th January a meeting of the Scottish Schools Library Association was held

SCHOOLS
in our Assembly Hall. Tle object of the meeting was to obtain the opinion of young

LIBRARY
people on books especially chosen for the purpose. These books were " Moon

ASSOCIATION
fleet," by J. Meade Falkner, " The Silver Sword," by Ian Serailler, " Sand," by


William Mayne and " Eagle of the Ninth," by Rosemary Sutcliff. A speaker from


each of the six schools represented, Morgan, Harris, Forfar, Carnoustie, Arbroath


and Lawside Academies, gave his views on the books. The Lawside speaker was


Patrick Joyce. of 3a. Boys who was chosen by Mr Ferrie from several candidates


from second and third years.
The meeting began at 10.30 with Morgan speaking


first. All the speakers were very good but the Lawside representative excelled


himself. Half-way through the meeting there was an interval of twenty minutes


during which the English teachers present, the members of the Association and the


pupils enjoyed coffee and biscuits provided by Mrs Duffy and senior girls from the


domestic department. After the interval there was an open debate with points for


discussion put by the chairman on which the speakers and members of the audience


spoke. All the Lawside pupils present took an active part in the proceedings. One


of the interesting questions raised was about the use and misuse of illustrations in


books. We personally were very sorry when the meeting ended. The visitors were


then shown round the school, and the morning was a great success.




Jennifer Adams and Judith MacInnes, 2a. Girls.

